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	PRESS RELEASE


CTIA received a number of complaints on conduct of company Hezké oblečení s.r.o. and advises caution on social networks 

(Prague, 10 January 2024) Before the Christmas holidays, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority informed the consumer public about the behaviour of the company Hezké oblečení, s.r.o., which operates the profile Létej Levně on social networks. At the end of the year, CTIA received a number of submissions from consumers and in consequence, launched an investigation into the company conduct. 

The company promoted an offer of recommendations for buying cheap airline tickets on Facebook via advertising banners. After clicking on or filling in the entry form, the consumer automatically received an invoice for up to CZK 10,000 with a short payment period and a pre-action notice. Consumers were often unaware that they had entered into a contract.

The company's terms and conditions stated that it "operates a social media site under the brand name Létej Levně and provides advice on selecting and recommending budget flights worldwide. The service agreement obliges Hezké oblečení Ltd to provide the customer with the service of sending tips on cheap flights, for a fee, depending on the type of service the customer chooses. It contains a disclaimer that this is a paid service and by agreeing to these terms and conditions, the consumer is committing to a payment of CZK 9,900.

Consumers continue to contact the Czech Trade Inspection Authority with complaints about this company, as well as entities of other names that use similar practices, such as providing tips on betting odds or job offers abroad. The CTIA is currently registering several dozens of submissions. In the second half of December last year, it launched an investigation into the matter, which is still ongoing. Within the investigation, the CTIA cooperates with other authorities.

The Czech Trade Inspectorate therefore warns users of social networks to be cautious about what advertising messages and banners they open on the networks. If they have any doubts, they should research consumer reviews and experiences before starting communication and, if they already open a banner, they should pay attention to reading the terms and conditions. Optimally, they should keep record of and back up the entire electronic communication process as possible evidence for further proceedings.
Contact:       Spokesperson of the CTIA
                                                            Phone:
+420 296 366 233  
                      Mgr. František Kotrba
                                                            Mobile: 
+420 602 105 376

                                                            E-mail:
mluvci@coi.cz

